BARTON CREEK RANCH
PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

October 09, 2019 Meeting Minutes

I. Opening Comments and Old Business
· An overview of the meeting was provided from the agenda
· A motion to approve minutes from the October 18, 2018 meeting was moved and seconded


II. President Adams introduced the guest speaker, Constable Ron Hood
· Constable Hood described the duties and responsibilities of a constable.  He also reported that there are approximately 120 people per day moving into Hays County.  There are still approximately 12 new neighborhoods projected to be built within Hays County.  He related the population growth to the 290 expansion project which may take up to 30 years to complete.  The Oak Hill project is projected to be completed within the next four years.  Constable Hood explained that there are five constables, including him, that patrol 244 square miles.  Traffic collisions have dropped within the Dripping Springs area (this would include city, ETJ, and county area) and there has been one fatality on this area of 290 so far this year.  He provided the Hays county non-emergency dispatch phone number of 512-393-7896.  He also said that this year there has been NO burglaries of homes where there are fences and gates and the gates are kept closed.  He closed his presentation by describing the many telephone scams occurring including those where the caller wants payment by gift cards.  No legitimate government entity seeks payment via gift cards including people claiming to be a relative in jail and they need bail money via gift card.

III. The POA vice president position was up for election for another three year term.  Current and long standing VP Holly Cowan reported that she has decided not to seek another term.  Nominations were requested and the room fell silent.  Nobody sought a nomination so the position will remain open in the interim.  President Adams will send out emails announcing the open position in an effort to obtain a nomination.  A vote of some sort will be taken if a nomination is made.

IV. BCR resident and local firefighter Joe Felkel made a presentation about fire prevention and safety measures.  He described the three elements of fire: Fuel-Heat Source-Oxygen.  Dry brush provides the fuel, man caused or nature caused (winds and power lines) provide heat source, and oxygen can be exacerbated via wind or in a home, opening doors to include garage doors that create a draw.  Grass and brush should be cut back from the home a considerable distance and trees should be trimmed that have branches that go under eves.  As for controlled burns, if you are going to burn when the burn ban is off, call the Central Station at 512-858-4600 and provide your name and address which will assist them if they receive a call about smoke; they will know that there is a controlled burn going on in that area.  He mentioned smoke detectors:  clear them of dust and replace them if they are old (expiration dates are generally on the bottom of each smoke detector).  The same goes for fire extinguishers: replace them or get them refilled if they are refillable.  He outlined fire station staffing and the use of tinder trucks.  If there is a fire in the home, which is usually in the kitchen, call 9-1-1 and close doors as you exit the location to safety.  Closing doors will essentially negate any draft that may spread the fire.

V. President Adams discussed Common Area Maintenance.  While he and resident Mel Folger often volunteer their time and equipment to mow and weed eat around the mailbox and entrance area, anyone can do it at any time.  Permission to mow these areas is not needed: anyone can do it at any time.  As has been discussed in the past, if other residents do not volunteer their time to maintain these areas, a gardener will need to be hired and this could impact the current dues structure.

VI. President Adams reported that he had a sign made regarding the restriction of oak tree trimming February through June.   Since there are no legal restrictions in our CC&R’s, voluntary compliance will be sought.  The sign will be posted near the mailbox area.

VII. Treasurer Kelley Dillon Acosta provided a report on the BCR treasury.  Contact Kelley with any questions about expenditures or income.

VIII. Julia Scott provided an ACC report.  She stated that the number of applications for projects has increased dramatically over the past couple of months.  She also provided an overview of how to prepare and submit an ACC application.

IX. [bookmark: _GoBack]Open Discussion of Non-agenda Items:  Resident Ray Rosen outlined a newly created craft brew club.  Contact Ray with any questions or to get on his email list if you are interested in the periodic consumption of craft brews.  Several residents sought information about how to get our bridge roadway widened.  Constable Hood said that a coalition of residents could contact the commissioner to seek support for presentation to Hays County for budgeting.  President Adams said that residents could give it their best shot but the chances were slim due to the high cost to the county for such a project.  He added that he asked the county to trim the trees along the bridge to enhance visibility but he is not sure whether or not the request will be acted upon due to the negative reaction by a small number of residents when the county recently attempted to clear the drainage ditches in the easements throughout the subdivision.

X. The meeting was adjourned with no items pending.
